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No. 1986-55

AN ACT

HR 2002

Amending the actof December15, 1980 (P.L. 1203,No.222), entitled“An act
providingfor the regulationfor energyconservationpurposesof theconstruc-
tion of buildings, theestablishmentof a Building EnergyConservationCom-
mitteeanda Boardon Variances,appealsandforpenalties,”makinga techni-
calchangerelatingto theapplicationof energyconservationstandards.

The General Assembly of the Commonwealthof Pennsylvaniahereby
enactsasfollows:

Section 1. Section302 of the act of December 15, 1980 (P.L.1203,
No.222), known as the Building Energy ConservationAct, amended
December19, 1985(P.L.344,No.98), isamendedtoread:
Section302. Applicationof energyconservationstandards.

Theenergyconservationstandardscontainedhereinor aspromulgatedby
thedepartmentwith theapprovalof theBuilding EnergyConservationCom-
mittee shallapply to new buildingsor to renovationsor additionson which
actualconstructionand/ordesignhasnotcommencedprior to their effective
dates.Exceptfor theauthority of theDepartmentof CommunityAffairs to
promulgaterulesor regulationsfor all units subjectto the act of May 11,
1972 (P.L.286,No.70), known as the “Industrialized HousingAct,” pro-
videdsuchstandardsinvokedareequalto or morestringentthanthosecon-
tainedin this act, or asmandatedby Federallaw, nopublic utility asdefined
in 66 Pa.C.S.§ 102 (relatingto definitions),department,board,agencyor
commissionotherthan as providedherein, shall promulgateor adoptany
mandatorybuilding energy conservationstandards,rules or regulations
otherthanthestandardscontainedin Chapter2, SubchaptersD throughJor
promulgatedunderChapter4of thisactexceptas mandatedby Federallaw.

Section2. Thisactshalltakeeffectimmediately.

APPROVED—The9thdayof May,A. D. 1986.

DICK THORNBURGH


